
 

 

 

            

CITY OF UNIVERSITY CITY                                                                                                                           
REGULAR MEETING OF THE COMMISSION ON SENIOR ISSUES                                                    

VIA VIDEO CONFERENCE                                                                                                                                  
Monday, November 16, 2020 – 6:00 PM 

 

Members Present: 
Diane Clark, Wayne Flesch, Gloria Nickerson, Karl Reid, Deja Scott (at 6:45 pm) 
 
Unexcused: Sandra Hewitt 
 
Also in attendance: Aleta Klein, Council Liaison; Lynda Euell-Taylor, Staff Liaison, 
 
The meeting was called to order at 6:10 pm by Wayne Flesch, President.  
 
Minutes:  Mr. Reid moved to accept the October 19th minutes; Ms. Nickerson seconded. Minutes approved by 
acclamation.   
 
Citizen Comments:  none present 
 
County Older Adult Commission Report:  Mr. Flesch gave an update on the proposal by St. Louis Older Adult 
Commission to request CARE funds for home-bound lower income seniors geared for technology access and minor home 
repairs.  
 
Staff Liaison Report:  Ms. Euell-Taylor gave overview of November 3rd voting process at City facilities; update on status 
of facility closures. 
 
Council Liaison Report:  Councilperson Klein reported: 1.) City Council approved proposed housing project at 
170/Delmar Blvd; 2.) Topics of the next Study Session to discuss a housing plan to address needs of the community and 
the improvements to the City Communication Systems.  Ms. Klein invited Commissioners to provide an ideas they may 
have.  
 
New Business:   
The Commission agreed to provide holiday greeting flyers to the eighty Golden Lions Senior Program participants.  Ms. 
Nickerson will create and send versions for the Commission for approval.  Once selection is made, flyers will be given to 
Ms. Euell-Taylor to mail to participants. 
 
Election of Officers to be held at the January 2021 meeting 
 
Old Business:   

o Discussion on quarterly vs. monthly Commission meetings – It was agreed by Commission members to revisit this 
topic at a later date and for 2021 to continue to meet monthly 

 
Other Updates/Topics of Concern:  none 
 
Public/Citizen Participation:  none 
 
Closing Comments:  none 
 
Adjournment:  The meeting was adjourned at 7:00 pm.     
 


